
SAGSC  Southern Area General Service Committee 
(Notes from 2012) 

TIE CLUB  -  329 N. 11
th 

Street. Las Vegas 

 
SAGSC Statement of Purpose: To facilitate General Service work in Southern Area 42 by; 

* Providing information from the, Area Committee; GSO, and AA as a whole to all Southern Area 42 groups 

through their General Service Representatives. 

* Provide a forum for, groups and districts, to share their experience, strength, and hope concerning service 

problems with each other. 

* Provide any other assistance needed by those in General Service in Southern Area 42. 
 

The meeting will be opened by the SAGSC Chair: Justin(opened at 1:15p.m. Nov.11,2012) 

Serenity Prayer 

Preamble 

Introductions of New G.S. R.s and thanking them for being in service 

Approval of last meeting minutes 

Special announcements 

Treasures Report – 

Area 42 Officers Reports; 

Delegate:  Byron- not present 
Alt. Area Secretary: Rich- will work up report 

Registrar: Michele- New GSRs fill out group change forms, DCMs can help, send to 

Area Webmaster: J.D.- not present 
Area Treasurer: Cherie, consider giving $3000 to GSO, NAGSC cannot afford to dontate 

Alt. Archivist: Caroline- Thanked all for letting her be of service, please welcome Rhonda 

Alt. Area Chair: Andy- Thank you 

Reports from Standing Committees; 

Accessibilities (special needs): Leslie- calls to Central Office increasing, provide 2 wheel chairs 
for “Round-Up”, See Leslie if interested in taking position. 

Cooperation with Professional Community: Don- PI presentation at Gorman HS on Oct. 30-31, will be at 

Palo Verda HS later in Nov. …CPC, along with AL-Anon has conducted joint presentations to 

LVMPD officers.  CPC has completed 7 stations and working on the final station, Upcoming; 

Staffing a booth at Clark County Employees Health Fair Dec. 6
th

… CPC will do presentations 

to all Correctional Officers early next year… continuing to keep literature racks full at the Parole 

and Probation offices… Sheriffs dept. considering having a A.A. representative involved in the 

Homeless Outreach program. PI/CPC meets at 6pm on the 3
rd 

Mon. of every month at Central 

Office. 
Public Information- contained in CPC report 
Finance- Cherie: election for finance committee; Bud and Andy elected to finish commitment. 

Grapevine- Robin R.- thanks for the invitation to District 13’s, Service Festival… we ask the DCMs to 

encourage new GSRs to become, Grapevine Reps. for their district. Dean S.(District 5B offered 

to stand for Chairperson. Thanks to everyone for their support. 

GSR Survival Trainer: No report 

H and I- Rose-no report 

Inter-Group-Glenn W: Central Office received 855 information calls and 75 – 12
th 

step calls, the hotline 

Received 1,167 information calls and 106-12
th  

step calls. The lvcentraloffice.org website 

averaged 160 hits per day which totaled 4800 hits for the month. Someone attempted to hack into 

the bank accounts and failed, all is safe. The hotline needs help. The 12
th 

step committee needs 

volunteers to answer the phones, no report from the Unity committee. The Silver Streak is 

looking for volunteers. The Gratitude Ball has been changed to April 13
th

. The Founders Day 

Celebration will have their first planning meeting at the first of the year. Inter-group meeting are 

Held on the 2
nd  

Monday of the month at 6pm at the Central Office. To contact any of our 



committees please go to the Las Vegas Central Office website at; www.lvcentraloffice.org or call 

central office at 598-1888. 

Reports from- Non Voting Committees 

Bridging the Gap- B.T.G. is doing well overall and has made some definite improvements over the past 

two years; the new G.S.O. pamphlets this year were easier to understand for the volunteers and the 

facilities using them, facilities also have (sign up brochure); H.I. volunteers seem to passing out more 

brochures . 

I attended the, National B-T-G ( Workshop/Conference in Minneapolis) in September. There was a 

panel that are/were involved in both; corrections and treatment. 

I was asked if Las Vegas would be interested in hosting the conference in 2014. I have been having 

discussions with various facilities,  it is not looking to promising as of now. 

 

LVYPAA- 
DCM Reports-  

District 1- Emily F - The district is doing well. Our picnic was a great success; Nov. 3
rd 

we held a 

workshop at, The 51 club(Literature Works), it consisted of 3 speakers and pizza. In Dec. 
we will be holding elections and hosting a holiday party event at the, Lost and Found group, 

in Boulder City. 

District 3- Dave K.- and 3 GSRs attended Tonapah; thanks go out to Mike M, Lonnie, and Emily C. for 

their participation and guidance in the (DCM workshop); I will also increase my efforts to 

contact more G.S. R.s and attend their meetings. The district thanks Cheri N. for conducting 

a group conscience and 12 step workshop. Dave K. will be temporary ALT. D.C.M. and 

Jonelle W. will be the D.C.M. 

District 5B-Rhonda W. District meeting are on the second Sat. of the month at 1:30 and they are held at 

Club at 5715 Alexander Rd. Suite 145. We are working on inactive groups to be active. 

We will be holding a workshop “How to start a meeting” on Nov 17 at the KCB club. 

District 7- Edie D.S. W.Meeting held on the third Friday of every month. They are held at the Serenity 
Club on Shift drive, Las Vegas.The annual, “Mt. Charleston picnic was another great one. 
Catering operations bid on the picnic and. “ Chef Bud” was the winner. The food was great. 

The final service event, for this panel, was held on Oct. 13
th  

, it was on “Safety in A.A.” 
We thank; Byron F. Lynnie, G. Justin P, John. 

District 9- Bob P. – Oct. picnic a great success, over 200 people attended, planning a “Traditions” 
Seminar-hope to begin early next year, work with the court system concerning those who 

Require court cards. 

District 11- Jim H. was not present, hence no report. 

District 13- Don S.- Dist. 13 had a workshop on, Choices of Service, there were 5 speakers who spoke 

on methods of service. 

District 15- Shannon (Alt. DCM) attended. Dave was not present .There were two District functions; 

a picnic to help fund GSRs to Tonopah and a Halloween party to donate, 150 dollars to 

Central Office. 

District 17- Scarlett- still working on district organization; here are a few of the successes: we have 

filled 8 positions and looking for more. In January we will have a workshop on service 

positions 

District 19-  Damon: absent, hence no report 

District 21- Andres S. – there are 19 Spanish speaking groups and we try to attend one of the groups 

every Mon, we are working on having radio station, 14.60 a.m., provide information to 

Spanish speakers, Lavina committee continues to sell Lavina, H. and I. still visiting the 

Detention center every Monday and Thursday from 6pm to 7pm, still waiting for per- 

Mission to enter the Henson detention center. 

 

 

Old Business- 

http://www.lvcentraloffice.org/


New Business- 
 

Thanks to District for hosting 

Host for Jan. 13
th

 

Announcements; 
 

-Next SAGSC meeting, T.I.E. club, 1/13/12-12:30-New G.S.R.s,  1:15pm regular meeting 
- 

- 

- 

- 

- 

 

Close with the Responsibility Pledge 
 

When anyone, anywhere, reaches out for help, I want the hand of A.A. 

To always be there. And for that: I am responsible. 

 

 

Reviewed by Ad Hoc Communications Committee for Anonymity 
Breaks in 2016. 


